NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, OCTOBER 14, 2021

Council members present at Town Hall: President Jane Gore, Vice-President Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter, Councilmember Tyra Miller and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance at Town Hall: Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry, Police Chief Ben Seastrom, Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, and Records Clerk Sandie Jones.

COUNCIL BUSINESS - 6:30 pm

1) OPENING THE MEETING

- A. CALL TO ORDER by President Gore at 6:30 pm.
- **B. ROLL CALL** by Clerk-Treasurer Young.

2) 2022 BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING

President Gore opened the 2022 Budget Public Hearing at 6:31pm. Clerk-Treasurer Young reported that the notice to taxpayers was advertised for tonight's public hearing. She noted two changes from the printed budget spreadsheets that were discussed at the September 30, 2021 budget work session: updating the PERF amounts for the CT office staff and updating the part-time detective amounts to the Police Department. Clerk-Treasurer Young explained that those numbers were put into the Gateway System and simply and had not been transferred to the excel spreadsheets last month. Clerk-Treasurer Young advised that the budget adoption meeting will be held on Thursday, October 28, 2021 at 6:30pm.

President Gore asked if there were any public comments on the budget. Resident Arlene Moffit asked what percentage of the budget the Police Department is using in the 2022 budget. Clerk-Treasurer Young reported that 53.71% of the General Fund budget is used for the Police Department. Vice-President Crocker noted that they did not cut anything in the Police Department's budget but rather labeled items correctly in the budget. President Gore advised they were also able to give a three percent raise across the board.

With no further comments from the audience, President Gore closed the Public Hearing at 6:35pm.

3) ADJOURN

Vice-President Crocker moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Miller seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 6:36 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 10-14-2021 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

ice-President Nangy Crocker

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember Dave Rudd

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

Burde K. Voura